KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 10th April 2008

Present:
Councillors: Smith-Haynes (Chair), Adams, J Henson, Pote and Tebbutt

Tenant Representatives

Brian Kimpton – Counties T&R

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Colin Medlycott – Ivy Road

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Brian Eldridge – William Knibb Area

Ron Randall – Yeomans Court

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Tony Palmer – Windsor Gardens
Also Present
John Conway (Housing)

Doug Wilkinson (Head of Environmental Care)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)

Anne-Marie Julian (Housing)

Sara Balderson (Housing)

Alison Sharp (Housing)

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

07.TF.143
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Bishop, Moira Brown and Barry Woodcock.

07.TF.144
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

Usual

07.TF.145
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

Tenants Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Josephine Copson, Brian Kimpton, Ron Ainsworth, Colin Medlycott, Susan Milne, Stephen Panther, Vi Dillon and Brian Eldridge.

07.TF.146
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on 13th March 2008 be approved and signed as a correct record by the Chair.

07.TF.147
MATTERS ARISING

Silver Service

It was reported that interviews and assessments had taken place as scheduled, all posts had been provisionally appointed to and were due to commence in the summer.

It was noted that the introduction of Silver Service had highlighted some misunderstanding of the roles of wardens and a letter would be produced and sent to all concerned within the next 2-3 weeks.

Housing Rent Review

It was reported that letter had been sent to the MP and correspondence would be received in due course.

07.TF.148
VISITORS RIGHT SPEAK

None.

07.TF.149
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -

· Dangerous Path – Yeomans Court

Tenants from Windsor Gardens wished to thank everyone concerned regarding the installation of their bin storage area.

It was reported that the electric container at Saxon Close, Desborough would be to Rothwell shortly.

It was reported that windows had been smashed at Sackville Street and the Tenant Representative asked that different materials for the windows be investigated as this problem kept occurring.  It was

AGREED
that different materials for the windows and the possibility of using the CCTV camera would be investigated.

07.TF.150
ESTATE SERVICES REVIEW

Sara Balderson attended the meeting and gave a presentation on Estate Services Review, which updated tenants on progress since the last presentation received.

It was reported that consultation was taking place regarding the possibility of a service charge for the cleaning of communal areas and, if successful, the Roughton Close lockable recycling area pilot would be rolled out to the rest of the Borough.

07.TF.151
UPDATES

Service Plan

Following a presentation at the previous meeting the draft Service Plan was distributed to tenants for information.

It was reported that 18 projects were included in the Service Plan which set the agenda for the next twelve months.  Progress of the projects would be reported to the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group who would update the Tenants Forum.

Communications Strategy

The Communications Strategy Focus Group thanked tenants for their correspondence which was discussed at their first meeting.  The outcome of the responses was that the group felt that the Communications Strategy needed to focus on what we already did and also to build on successes. 

It was reported that membership of the focus group was small and new members were requested to join the group to lessen the burden of other members.  Brian Eldridge volunteered to join the group.

A second draft of the Communications Strategy would be brought to the forum in two months time.

07.TF.152
LETTABLE STANDARDS

Tenants received a presentation on Lettable Standards and the draft leaflet was distributed to tenants for feedback by 21st April.

The working Group were thanked for all their hard work.

It was reported that the final document would be sent out with the first offer letter with a view to making it a mandatory stage when the Choice Based Lettings system was introduced.

It was suggested that a similar document for tenants leaving properties would be advantageous.

07.TF.153
NEW OPPORTUNITIES NEW SKILLS

Alison Sharpe attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the New opportunities, New Skills initiative.

It was reported that the initiative was developed as a result of Move On, Move In and was aimed at over 25’s.  A pilot course started in February 2008 and ran every Wednesday for six weeks.  Eight clients joined the course of which five completed all six weeks.  It was noted that the next course would take place in autumn 2008.

It was reported that the Government had invited Local Authorities to submit a bid to become Housing Options Trail Blazers.  The scheme would help the authorities to access training funding but would only be offered to five authorities in the country.  Kettering Borough Council would be entering a bid in partnership with other agencies.

07.TF.154
CONFERENCE FEEDBACK

Tony Palmer gave feedback to tenants on the TPAS Conference he had attended.  The conference consisted of three parts: -

· Environmental issue in homes and the community

· The Kingfisher Project

· How to save money on bills and general energy efficiency in the home and garden

It was reported that more conferences would be taking place and it was noted that tenants attending the conferences would be required to give feedback to the forum.

07.TF.155
CONNECT – IDEAS FOR THE NEXT EDITION

· TPAS Conference feedback – Tony Palmer

· Silver Service

· Meet your Councillor

· Desborough feature incorporating Peaslands

07.TF.156
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Election of Chair and Deputy Chair

· Presentation Ivy Road – Colin Medlycott – September

It was reported that the Housing Tour would be taking place on 10th July and a buffet tea would be provided prior to the tour.

07.TF.157
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Pathway to St Mary’s School, Burton Latimer

It was reported that the public footpath near the school playing field had a lot syringes and rubbish which was very dangerous.

The Head of Environmental Care offered to get the area cleaned up and to look at stepping up monitoring and additional work to stop inappropriate behaviour.

Pavements on Counties Estate

It was reported that the pavements on the Counties Estate were getting worse and nothing had been done to improve them since a complaint made four years ago.  It was

AGREED
that the Head of Housing would send a letter of complaint to Northamptonshire County Council on behalf of the residents.

07.TF.158
TENANTS PRIZE DRAW

It was noted that Yvonne Macdonald had won the prize draw.

07.TF.159
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next Forum meeting would be held on Thursday 8TH May 2008. 

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.50pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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